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Heritage Research Report 725 King St. 

Lot 22 East Side Victoria (King) St., Former Humberstone Village 

Architectural Features: 

The building at 725 King St. is a one-and-a-half-storey structure that shows elements of 

the Ontario Cottage style, with its gothic revival style gable on the south side. Some exterior 

alterations have been made to the original building, including replacing or covering what would 

have been wooden clapboard with stucco, adding a wooden, enclosed staircase on the south side 

exterior, and possibly enclosing what may have been a porch on the north side. The original part 

of the house, possibly built as early as the 1860s, is the middle section of the structure, with 

extensions having been added onto both the west and east ends in 1893. The west end of the 

building has a hipped-gable end, which would have been unusual for the time and style; it is unclear 

whether it is an original feature. This end used to be the front of the building, and the sidelights on 

the window are most likely the remnants of what was once the front doorway (See Appendix 2). 

There is a one-storey addition on the back, which is probably the kitchen that was added in 1893, 

and then a small, flat-roofed addition behind that of a more recent date. Some of the window lintels 

appear to be original, and there is a well-preserved box bay window on the building’s north side 

with intricate, scroll-shaped cornices. 

The building has been in use as a triplex, so it is unlikely that many original interior features 

remain.  

History: 

Gordon Willson purchased Lot 22 on the East side of Victoria (King) St. in 1859 for $200, 

and sold it two years later, in 1861, to Alwis (also spelled Aloys) Piper, a labourer, for the same 

price (See Appendix 1). The evidence suggests that Piper would have built a dwelling here shortly 

after purchasing the property. In 1879 Piper took out a mortgage of $150 from Joseph Miller, and 

in 1882 this mortgage was assigned to Andrew Binder, a cooper, who owned the neighbouring lots 

21 and 4. In 1889 Binder purchased the property from Albert Piper, Alwis’s son or grandson, for 

$254.80, suggesting that this was taken in payment for the mortgage plus interest. In 1892, Binder 

sold Lot 22 for $500 to Frederick W. Weidman (Whiteman), whose parents, Jacob and Mary 

Weidman, ran the Union Hotel on Main Street. Shortly after taking possession, Weidman carried 

out some renovations: the Tribune of October 20, 1893, reports, “Fred Weidman’s house is being 

improved by the addition of a new front part, kitchen, and cellar, making it a very commodious 

home.” 

Of particular interest is a horse chestnut tree on the south side of the property, which may 

be at least as old as the date of Weidman’s additions to the house. Horse chestnut trees, native to 

the Balkans and Turkey, were introduced into Britain in the early 15th century, and subsequently 

introduced to Canada by settlers.  
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Appendix 1 Abstract Lot 22 Victoria Street East Side, Humberstone Village 
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